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Director’s Report November 2016.
Broodstock collection is underway at Loch na Croic.  November had no significant rainfall in the Blackwater catchment.   Despite there being large numbers of salmon lying in Loch na Croic, without a natural rise in river levels fish have been reluctant to move upstream and enter the trap.  With some snowmelt on the 18th, an artificial freshet was released by SSE which brought some fish into the trap but the majority remain in the Loch.   A natural rise in water will be needed to attract fish into the trap and there is a serious risk that they may drop downstream and spawn in the middle Blackwater.
With low flows in October and November salmon were trapped below Luichart Dam.  The trapped fish were rescued with the help of SSE staff by draining down the pool below the dam.  A total of 33 fish were caught and  their eggs will be held separately in the hatchery for stocking in the River Bran upstream of Luichart.
The new hatchery building at Contin was completed and handed over on schedule.  SSE engineers were able to resolve some teething problems with the operation of the new pipeline and the hatchery is now up and running with the first eggs incubating.

The hatchery building is to be named in the honour of Lord Nickson in recognition of his enormous contribution to salmon conservation in the region.  There will be an official opening on the 14th of December and prior to this there were visits by BBC Scotland and STV News to film the hatchery operation.
Fishery management organisations in Scotland have restructured to engage more effectively with the Wild Fishery Reform process.  At the November AGMs of the Association of Salmon Fishery Boards (ASFB)   and Rivers and Fishery Trusts Scotland (RAFTS), it was agreed to merge the two organisations into one body called Fishery Management Scotland (FMS).   Fishery Management Scotland will represent regional management organisations during the transition process.

Projects / research
There have been discussions on the commissioning of an independent review of all fish passage issues at Alness weir.  Dr Hamish Moir from CBEC, who specialise in river engineering and fish passage issues would be able to do the work and a funding application could be made to the Cromarty Firth Fishery Trust.
Work has started on writing up this summer's electro-fishing survey work using recently updated GIS mapping  software.

Work has started on preparing grant claims for this summer's invasive plant control works.
Meetings attended / consultations
Rivers and Lochs Institute Management Committee
Highland Environmental Volunteers Coordination meeting

ASFB / RAFTS AGMs

SSE / Global Contin Hatchery handover meetings

SEPA Broodstock unit and Contin Hatchery site inspections

IFM Bailiffing exam setting meeting

SSE / BBC / STV site visits and filming

Alness Weir fish passage 

Forestry Commission Forest Plans consultation

Highland Council Kinnairdie Link Road consultation

